
OFFICE OF CLIMATE, LICENSING & 
RESOURCE USE 

ENVIRONMENTAL LICENSING PROGRAMME MEMORANDUM 

TO: DARA LYNOTT, DIRECTOR 

C.C: Frank Clinton, Programme Manager 

FROM: Caroline Murphy, Inspector 

DATE: 05 November 2013 

Recommendation to consider a waste licence to have 
been withdrawn: Register Number W0246-01, 

RE: Thornbush Holdings Limited, Former Mitsui Denman 
Plant, Wallingstown & Inchera, Little Island Road, 
Little Island Co. Cork. 

-· 

Correspondence was received from Declan Waugh on 9 October 2013 on behalf of 
Thornbush Holdings Limited confirming their intention to withdraw waste licence 
application Register No. W0246-01. 

The site which is the subject of this waste licence application is currently covered by 
an IPPC licence (Register No. P0389-01) and site restoration is ongoing at the 
installation. Thornbush Holdings Limited and the Office of Environmental 
Enforcement have agreed to continue the restoration of the installation in accordance 
with the conditions of this IPPC licence. 

A waste licence is not required for this facility as the applicant confirmed that they no 
longer wish to carry out the recovery of construction and demolition waste at the site 
and the IPPC licence can facilitate the restoration of the installation. 

Recommendation 

I recommend that in accordance with article 21 of the Waste Management 
(Licensing) Regulations 2004, as amended, the Agency moves to consider the 
application to have been withdrawn. 

Signed: 

Caroline Murphy 
Inspector 
Environmental Licensing Programme 
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